The Honorable Joe McDermott
October 23, 2018

Page 2

October 23, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) motion and report on the development of a new staffing and operations plan for the juvenile detention facility at the Youth Services Center to accommodate in that facility youth charged as adults in compliance with the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, Section 55, as amended by Ordinance 18766, Section 23, Proviso P11. The proviso required:
Of this appropriation $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the Executive transmits a report describing the results of a collaborative process between the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD), the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) and the King County Juvenile Detention Guild (KCJDG) to develop a new staffing and operations plan for the juvenile detention facility at the Youth Services Center to accommodate in that facility youth charged as adults and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report is passed by the council.  
            The report shall include, but not be limited to:
 A.  The impact on the average daily population at the Youth Services Center resulting from housing of youth charged as adults at the Youth Services Center;

B.  The use and description of alternatives to solitary confinement at the Youth Services Center, including the use of therapeutic models for addressing discipline issues in place of the use of solitary confinement;

C.  The need for additional staff training to address the unique needs of youth transferred from adult facilities to the Youth Services Center including the use of therapeutically-focused training; 

D.  A description of measures taken to ensure the safety of guards, staff and youth; and

E.  How educational and programmatic services are being made available to youth transferred from adult facilities

This motion and accompanying report are in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P11.
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice, Health and Human Services, and Accountable Regional and Local Government. It is estimated that this report required approximately 40 staff hours, costing approximately $8,000 to produce. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Bauer, Interim Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-477-2801.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

Brenda Bauer, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
